A 2024 health insurance plan and the sale of a land parcel on Jacobsen Road were approved
by the Neenah Joint School District Board of Education at its October 3 meeting.

The 2024 health insurance plan will shift the District’s plan to United Healthcare. United has a
large and national provider network and promises minimal disruptions in employee-physician
relationships. It also minimizes the rate hikes the District will experience. The District plans to
purchase additional coverage for employees for hospitalization, accident and critical illness.
Employees will have options to buy-up for more coverage through the limited term disability
carrier. Contracts will continue with the District’'s current carriers for dental, vision, group life
insurance, voluntary life insurance, short-term disability and long-term disability coverage.

The Board had two offers for a property on Jacobsen Road in the Village of Fox Crossing.
At its previous meeting, the Board reviewed an offer from Good Faith Funding, LLC. Since
that meeting, another offer was received from Ryan Wirth. Both offers were for $500,000
and Wirth’s offer had no contingencies, but the Board decided to approve the offer from
Good Faith Funding, since it was the first of the two offers. The offer from Wirth was
approved as a secondary offer should the offer from Good Faith Funding fall through. Good
Faith Funding plans to establish a single-family residential subdivision on the property.

Hires were approved for Roger Ferguson as a downtown campus social worker and Kassandra
Anderson as an educational assistant at Horace Mann. A resignation was approved for Kelly

King at Lakeview, effective October 24.

The next meeting is scheduled for October 17.



